
MASSES FOR THE WEEK     May 27 - June 2  
Mon.  9:00 am  Dan & Vivian Vetter 
Tue. 7:55 am  Elizabeth Schick +  
Wed. 7:55 am  Madalen Schmaltz + 
Thurs.  7:55 am                Dean & Jean Hohm 
Fri.         7:55 am  Pius Waldman + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Dick Dunne + 
 7:00 pm  Josh Leonard + 
Sun. 8:30 am  Tony Lahr + 
             10:30 am  All members of the parish 
   

Lectors                                   June 1 - 2 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jennifer Starks 
 7:00 am  Kenny Awe 
Sun., 8:30 am  Pam Smid 
             10:30 am  Theresa Russell 
 

Mass Servers                                         June 1 - 2 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Bryce Falken, Jaxon Keller 
 7:00 pm  Neil Schaunaman 
Sun. 8:30 am                D.J. & Derek Arunasalam 
             10:30 am                Hanson Family 
            

Music Ministry                                  June 1 - 2 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Tim Zebroski 
 7:00 pm  Molly Taylor 
Sun. 8:30 am  Terry White 
             10:30 am  Joni Lammon 
                

Extraordinary Ministers                    June  
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Marilyn Batch          Craig Hatman      Mary Ann Guthmiller 
Linda DeWalt          Linda Lipp       Angie Hanson 
Ed Korbel          Marlene Loebs     Paddy Mehlhaff 
James Kraft           Keith Schumacher      Connie Reuer 
Rose Kraft          Marie Schumacher      Theresa Russell 
Bernie Moran          Pam Smid         Maureen Schuchardt 
Mark Stone          Vivian Vetter       
                    
Sat. 7:00 pm  Ushers for June 1/2: 
Kenny Awe  5:00 pm  -  Schochenmaier/Kraft 
James Mattern  7:00 pm  -  E. Smith/Sahli/Cleland 
Janeen Outka  8:30 am  -  Loebs/Kuck 
   10:30 am  -  Jurgens/B. Smith/Kaup 

 

Sixth Sunday  
of  

Easter 
 

May 26, 2019 

CHURCH SUPPORT: May 18-19, 2019 
Envelopes: $ 21,319.00 
Loose: $ 1,468.50 
Children’s: $ 83.50 
  

It is, of course, 
more than just a 
day for barbeques 
and sales, more 
than just the first 
weekend of sum-
mer vacation; it is 
a time to pause 

and remember those who gave their lives for our nation. 
This is our obligation and duty as citizen of this nation. 

Not simply to pause and to honor them, important as this 
may be, but also to teach the lessons. Please make sure, 
if even for a moment, that your children and grandchil-
dren know the meaning of Memorial Day, that the sacred 
legacy of honoring those who have died for us might 
always sanctify our land. God grant them the peace the 
world cannot give.  

Just a 
Thought 
 
So, what do May 
showers bring? 

Prayer of our Parish Family 
for the week: 

Please pray this prayer daily throughout the week 
 
Lord our God, 
Rejoicing in the splendor of your love, we give you 
thanks for many blessings. 
In a special way, we thank you for the many moments of 
grace and wisdom and joy you have shared with us 
throughout this past school year. 
May the summer months we approach be blessed by our 
presence and restful peace. 
May the inspiration of the students who have labored this 
past academic year continue to inspire us all to continue 
growing, learning and rejoicing in your love. 
Continue to bless our parish, Lord, this home in which 
we all learn from you. 
Through Christ our Lord. 
Holy Mary, Queen of our Parish, pray for us. Amen. 



Parish Prayer Group  -  If anyone has a prayer request for their 
family, relatives, friend or themselves, please call Nancy Tiffany, 
229-4642, and she will place your intentions on their prayer list. 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration is available 24/7 at Avera St. 
Luke's Hospital.  Open hours are:  Sun. 3 am, Mon. 12 noon and 1 
pm, Tue. 4 am and 10 am, Fri. 11 am and Fri. 4 am, Sat. 12 noon 
and 1 pm.  Call Theresa at 226-0838 or Mary at 225-6001. 

The Aberdeen Catholic School System is so thankful for the 
support of St. Mary's Parish.  Without you, we couldn't carry out 
our mission of 'Instilling Catholic values and promoting academic 
excellence by nurturing mind, body and soul.'    
We invite you to prayerfully consider the Aberdeen Catholic 
School System for your children Kindergarten-12th grade!  
If you are interested in finding out more information, would like 
to schedule a tour or have any questions, please contact Michala 
Heller, at 605-226-2100 or visit us online at aberdeenroncalli.org.  

We serve the King . . . We ARE Cavaliers! 

Please remember to save your aluminum cans for the 
Roncalli Booster Club “Can-Do” program.  You can drop 
them off at the high school parking lot. 

Life at St. Mary’S: 
 

Memorial Day Mass on Monday will be at 9:00 am at St. 
Mary’s Cemetery. 
 

The parish office will be closed on Monday. 
 

Pre-baptism class will be this Tuesday, May 28 at 7 pm in the 
parish hall. 
 

Save the Date:  St. Mary’s Fall Festival, Sun., Oct. 27th. 
 

Ushers Needed the first weekend of each month and on a rotat-
ing basis, couples and singles perform the usher duties at each 
Mass service.  The Sunday 10:30 am. service is especially in 
need of individuals who would be willing to serve as a usher.  If 
you are willing to assist at any of the weekend services, call 
Dennis Kaup at 226-1026. 

Roncalli Nearly New Thrift Store   Shoes will be 1/2 price this 
week.  Brown grocery bags are welcome.  Our regular hours are:  
Tue., Wed., Thurs. & Sat. from  12-4 pm and located at 220 N 
Main St.  We appreciate your donations & your business.   

Totus Tuus will be held July 28-August 1 
Grades 1-6 will be Monday –Thursday 9:00am – 2:30pm 
Grades 7-12 will be Sunday-Wednesday 7:30-9:30 
We will be looking for extra volunteers to help this be another 
huge success! Please contact Sarah Barstad to volunteer. 
Registration forms can be found at all the church entrances. 

Support our Advertisers: A thank you this week to Vosika 
Fencing for their support of our parish and parish bulletin. Be 
sure to thank them as well. 

Aberdeen Roncalli Catholic School System invites applications 
for the following positions: Head Cross Country Coach and Girls 
Tennis Coaches, Assistant Golf Coach.  To apply contact 
terry.dosch@aberdeenroncalli.org, 229-4100.  Also seeking appli-
cants for a Development Office  Assistant.  To apply submit letter 
of interest, application, resume,  Send application to 1400 N. Da-
kota St., Aberdeen, SD 57401 or email 
tim.weisz@aberdeenroncalli.org.   Job description and applica-
tions may be accessed at aberdeenroncalli.org. 

The 23rd  Annual “Bishop’s Charity Fishing Tournaments” to 
support seminary education, are scheduled for Monday, June 
3rd at Big Stone City - Lakeside Park and Monday June 10th, at 
Pierre - Oahe Downstream Recreation Area  (located 5 miles 
north of Pierre).   Even if you are not a fisherman, you can sup-
port the events by joining us , for Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Swain (at 3:30 pm) followed by an outdoor social and prime rib 
dinner.  For more information or to register, contact the Catholic 
Community Foundation at 605-988-3765, toll free at 1-888-246-
3386 or on-line at www.ccfesd.org. 

Second Annual Father Schell German Night is scheduled for 
Sunday, June 30. Mark your calendar...tickets go on sale soon!! 

STATE ‘A’ GIRLS GOLF TOURNAMENT   
@ Lee Park in Aberdeen June 3-4, 2019   
Roncalli is the host school for the State A tourney this summer 
and we want to make this THE BEST STATE GOLF TOURNA-
MENT EVER!!!! AND we need your help to do it. A GREAT 
golf tournament can only happen with GREAT volunteers.  You 
DON’T have to know anything about the game of golf to help. 
Volunteer for one or both days. Just contact Stacy Kokales to get 
on the list.  skokales@nvc.net or call RHS at 226-2100. 
We need: Markers (score keeper), Ball Spotters, Official Scorers, 
Hospitality.  We are also in need of donations for the golfers such 
as small (8 oz) water bottles and various snacks (fruit snacks, gra-
nola bars, various small snack bags). These donations can be 
dropped off at any of the 3 Roncalli schools. Thank you!   

Discipleship Camp 2019 will be held at Broom Tree for high 
school students on June 24-27 and July 7-10, 2019.  The camp for 
junior high school students will be held on July 11-14, 2019.  For 
more information call 605-988-3766 or www.sfactholic.org/youth. 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton parish in Groton invites you to a cele-
bration honoring Father Mike Kelly on his upcoming retire-
ment.  Please join us on Saturday, June 8, between 7:00 and 
11:00 pm for a reception and dance at the Groton Legion.   

First Communion photos from Bremer:  If you ordered First 
Communion pictures and have not received them yet please 
stop into the church office to pick them up. Thank You! 

Ceremony at Saint Mary’s 
Cemetery will be held on 
Monday at 8:45 am. 
City Ceremony will be held at 
Sunset Cemetery on Monday 
at 10:00 am. 


